

## State of New Jersey

**DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION**DIVISION OF SUSTAINABLE WASTE MANAGEMENT
BUREAU OF SOLID WASTE PLANNING & LICENSING

401 East State Street
P.O. Box 420, Mail Code 401-02C
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420
Tel. (609) 984-4250 • Fax (609) 777-1951/984-0565
www.nj.gov/dep/dshw/swpl/index.html

SHAWN M. LATOURETTE

Commissioner

Governor
SHEILA Y. OLIVER

PHILIP D. MURPHY

Lt. Governor

June 19, 2023

James E. Deacon, Solid Waste Coordinator Morris County Municipal Utilities Authority 214A Center Grove Road Randolph, NJ 07869

Dear Mr. Deacon,

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Sustainable Waste Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning & Licensing is in receipt of a proposed amendment to the Morris County District Solid Waste Management Plan ("County Plan") dated June 2, 2023. This amendment to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of an operational change: the acceptance of an additional Class B material, specifically source-separated unpainted and non-chemically treated wood, at the Jefferson Recycling, LLC Class B recycling center located at 710 State Route 15 North, Block 272; Lots 8 & 9 in the Township of Jefferson. The acceptance of this additional Class B material will be included in the facility's currently approved 700 tons per day capacity.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, a modification of an existing recycling center, including the acceptance of additional materials, constitutes an approvable administrative action. Therefore, this administrative action is hereby approved pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a Class B Recycling Center General Approval Modification to Jefferson Recycling, LLC for the above noted operational change. Modifications to the Class B Recycling Center General Approval including, but not limited to the site plan reconfiguration noted in the proposed amendment, should be addressed directly with the NJDEP's Bureau of Recycling and Hazardous Waste Management.

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Austin Rusnak of my staff by e-mail at Austin.Rusnak@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

YIII Aspinwall, Section Chief

kll Apenwall

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing